

The County of El Dorado

Chief Administrative Office

330 Fair Lane Placerville, CA 95667-4197

Don Ashton, MPA Chief Administrative Officer

Phone (530) 621-5530 Fax (530) 626-5730

April 9, 2019

Bill Peterson, President El Dorado Hills Bowmen 3321 El Dorado Hills Blvd. El Dorado Hills, California 95762

Dear Mr. Peterson,

I have received your request for fee waivers pursuant to El Dorado County Board of Supervisors Policy B-2 for your project at The Range, located at 3321 El Dorado Hills Boulevard. Your request was for multiple fees, as follows:

- 1. Refund for grading permit #303845 in the amount of \$614.04. This request is denied, as the Fee Waiving Policy does not have a provision for refunds.
- 2. Waiver of Building Permit fees in the amount of \$4,333.45. This request is partially approved since the El Dorado Hills Bowmen is a 501(c)7 nonprofit organization providing a substantial public benefit in the form of archery classes and recreation. My authority to waive fees is limited to \$1,000.00 and I am granting that amount for your waiver to the Planning & Building Department.
- 3. Waiver of Traffic Impact Mitigation (TIM) Fees in the amount of \$8232.00. This request is denied as the Policy does not apply to impact fees such as TIM fees, fire, or school fees.

If I can be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Don Ashton

Chief Administrative Officer

c: Tiffany Schmid, Director of Planning & Building Rafael Martinez, Director of Transportation District 1 Supervisor, John Hidahl